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June 14, 2022

Councilmember Perry
Chair, Local Services and Land Use Committee
1200 King County Courthouse
516 Third Avenue
Seattle, WA 98104


Re: Proposed Substitute Ordinance No. 2022-0147.2 and salmon recovery


Councilmember Perry and members of the Committee
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on proposed substitute ordinance No. 0147. The Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD) has been asked to offer perspective on how the ordinance may impact salmon recovery.

As part of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, King County’s WLRD provides an array of watershed services for the region. These include stormwater management for unincorporated areas, river and floodplain management as service provider to the King County Flood Control District, support for three salmon recovery forums, open space acquisition, habitat restoration, noxious weeds control, support for forestry and agriculture, and scientific and environmental laboratory services for the region.

As proposed, WLRD does not believe the Winery, Brewery, and Distillery (WBD) Ordinance will impact the efforts of King County and partners to restore salmon habitat.  This is based on our two decades of experience identifying sites to restore salmon habitat, which are commonly found on properties zoned agricultural and rural.

If enacted, the proposals would prohibit any new WBDs on agricultural-zoned parcels. Thus, the prohibition would increase protection of farmland while eliminating unintended consequences of WBD establishment on salmon habitat, such as reduced water quality.  

The ordinances would allow for WBDs to be established outside of agriculturally zoned areas.  
Most of the non-ag zoned land lies in claimed water service areas and development would be directed to connect to the Group A or Group B water systems per local and state policies, which minimize potential impacts to surface water.  Other safeguards include compliance with the county's surface water management regulations in K.C.C. Title 9 and compliance with King County Surface Water Design Manual, during construction and operation of WBD IIs and IIIs. 

Finally, siting of any proposed WBD facility would be restricted by current limits on development within and/or adjacent to critical areas, which includes shorelines and riparian systems important for salmon habitat. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input to proposed substitute ordinance 0147.2.

Sincerely,
[image: ]
Josh Baldi
Division Director
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